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November 27, 2002

Mr. H. Lynn Jondahl

Director

Granholm Transition Committee

110 W. Michigan Avenue, Seventh Floor
Lansing, Michigan 48909

Dear Mr. Jondahl:

I was pleased to meet you during the recent Michigan League for Human Services Conference. As you may recall,
we spoke about the possibility of members of the National Association of Social Workers-Michigan Chapter
(NASW-MI) serving in the Granholm administration. Afier careful consideration, I would like to offer my resume
for consideration as a candidate for the position of Director, Office of Services to the Aging,

Currently, T am an Associate Professor at Eastern Michigan University in the Department of Social Work where 1
teach courses in our gerontology (aging) program for both graduate and undergraduate students. My interest and
experience in the field of aging stretches back to the inception of the state’s comprehensive network of services
during the early 1970s when I was employed by the City of Detroit Senior Citizens Commission as a senior staff
member responsible for the development and implementation of policy. During the last six years I have
maintained my interest in the field through teaching graduate and undergraduate courses on aging policy and
services. I am very proud that in 1999 one of my course outlines was selected for publication by our national
accrediting body as a model for other faculty in the field of aging.

I believe that I can offer the Granholm administration a unigue set of leadership skills. T have studied, written and
practiced policy leadership in settings such as city and state governments, universities and non-profit social service
agencies. Additionally, I have been President of the Michigan Society of Gerontology, Michigan Chapter of the
National Caucus on Black Aged and am currently President of the National Association of Social Workers -
Michigan Chapter. This last presidency provides me with not only the opportunity to serve my social work
colleagues, but also I am able to travel the state and learn first-hand about their working conditions.
Simultaneously I am able to discuss and observe the challenges that face the consumers of our service.

1t would be an honor to serve in the administration and use my leadership skills to assist our new governor as she
addresses such issues as long-term care, prescription drug coverage and preventive services. I have enclosed my

resume and a partial list of references for your review.

Sincerely,

Betty Brown-Chappell, Ph.D., MSW
Cc

Sheila Mulhern
Maxine Thome




